Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

July 19, 2012  
Harpersfield Community Center
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1830 with the following members present;

Vince Gildone  Ed Koziol  Ron Valitsky  Laverne Goodge  Mike Semai  Randy Woodard  Dave Lemponen  Tim Mills  Doug Starkey  Bill Strubbe  Jerry Burke  Lawrence Morse  John Jyurovat  Chuck Riley  Rob Vickery  Everett Henry 

Guest Speakers:

Randy Robinson of Liberty National Life Insurance Co. gave a brief overview of his products and offered 3,000 free policy to firefighters and their families.

USCG Chief Dean and BM3 Berk updated us on the Ashtabula Station -What is covered and how it is done. Chief Dean reported he has been reassigned and will be leaving the Ashtabula station.

Also discussed was the possibility that the Ashtabula station could be on the chopping block due to budget issues.

Meeting Minutes:

The minutes from the June 21st meeting were approved as presented with one correct. Munson has a new Fire Chief not Hambden.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as presented. 2 bills and the deposits were reviewed and approved by the body.
Correspondence:

The OFCA “In Command” magazine is being mailed to all Ohio Fire Departments.
Old Business:

Narrow banding is going well with no major issues to report.
Maxwell Class – October 13, 14, 27, 28, 2012 at Rome FD.

Rural Fire Service Workshop – October 20 & 21 2012 at the Lodge.

New Business:

Fire Officer I Class will start January 19, 2013 – All weekends.
Rich Gasaway sponsored by NEOFCA in September 2012.

Rich Gasaway sponsored by Mahoning County in September 2012.

Committees:
EMS: No report at this time.
Training / Education: A Tech FFI has started. FFII to start in September.
Equipment Testing: Email is out or on it’s way with the necessary forms – please return them ASAP.
Communications / Narrow banding: Covered earlier in this meeting.
Webpage: No report at this time.
Water Rescue: June and July training were reviewed.
Fire Safety Trailer: The trailer is in Conneaut. All were reminded to return it to Geneva when you are done with it.

Membership / Retirement: Plaque to be ordered for Chief Gary Baird, Retired.

Golf Outing: Work is moving forward and it looks like we will have a good outing this year. Remember, we have moved tee time to 2 pm and food at 630 pm.

911 – No report

CTAT – No report

Hazmat – Open discussion on SCBA tanks and current issues brought on by the hydro tests that resulted in the over tightening at the stems. Many tanks are out of service both Fire and Hazmat.

EMA – The Knowledge Center software that EMA has purchased raised several questions. Vince Gildone will pass them on to George Sabo for response.

Good of the Order:
North East Chiefs had the best attendance at the conference. Bill Shaw is the Director at large and Doug Starkey will serve as the NE District Rep. Currently we have good input with this group as several of our county’s Chiefs have become very active and are serving on committees and attending meetings.
Chief Strubbe reviewed with the body ISO changes.

Tri C will expand its training facilities by 8 or 9 million dollars.

The meeting was adjourned at 2025 with the next meeting being at Pickled Pepper.

Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
